STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 20 JUNE 2016
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Andy Hinton (Chair), Janice Dyer, Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson


	Public:
	0 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No members of the public were present. 
Cllr Henderson reported that the Oxfordshire County Council (OCC) 0845 3101111 number was not being answered and no answer machine facility was available.  The clerk was asked to raise the issue with Cllr Hudspeth.  Cllr Henderson also reported that the footpath that runs alongside Enstone Road in Westcote Barton had not been cut.  Discussions were had about the fact that OCC are now only cutting verges once a year due to budget cuts.
1092
To receive apologies for absence

Kate Carter-Windle.  County Cllr Hudspeth and District Cllr Courts also sent their apologies.
1093
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
1094
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 16 May 2016 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

62 Holliers Crescent - hedgerow sited next to property on PC owned land

The clerk had contacted the property owners who had raised the issue of the hedgerow 
roots causing problems to their drive and drainage.  The PC discussed the issue and agreed 
to have the hedgerow cut down to stumps.  


RESOLVED

THAT, the clerk would contact the property owners to inform them of the PC intentions  
and to gain some quotes for the removal of the hedge.

7 Dorn Close – a tree growing on PC owned land adjacent to this property is causing 
problems to the property and so the owner has requested the safe removal of the tree 
to 
prevent further damage and expense.  The PC agreed to obtain a quote for the removal of 
the tree.  



Speed Survey, North Street – OCC had been contacted about placing a speed survey along 
North Street and they had come back with a proposed location for the box to be placed.  
They suggested placing the monitoring box just passed Fleming Drive, near the flashing 
school crossing sign.  

RESOLVED

THAT, the PC was happy with the proposed location.
1095
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

No further comments.
1096
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

(a)
Donation Request – Little Tiddlers Summer Outing




RESOLVED


THAT, the PC would donate £250 towards the outing.  This was proposed by Cllr 

Giles and seconded by Cllr Dyer

(b)
Request from resident for mirror at corner of Church Lane towards South Street & 
footpath along Church Lane



Discussions were had about both requests.  It was agreed that the clerk would 
obtain some quotes for purchasing a mirror and a post.  With regards to the 
footpath, it was decided that it would be too expensive to take this forward; 
however, the landowner of the land adjacent to the road has been contacted about 
getting the hedgerow cut back to make more room for vehicles and pedestrians 


The clerk was asked to inform the resident of the PC intentions towards these issues.
1097
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

Limited visibility had been reported as you exit Holliers Crescent onto North Street, due to 
cars parked on the driveway of the white house along North Street.  New residents had 
moved in and the cars they have appear to over hang over the driveway and so are causing 
this problem.  The clerk was asked to contact PCSO Chris Jones about the problem.


18 Dorn Close – A trampoline had been placed on the PC owned land adjacent to this 
property.  The clerk was asked to contact the property owners to ask if the trampoline could 
be removed.
1098 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.  
1099
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
No updates.  


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





Condition of footpath at the Dock



The clerk contacted OCC about the reported root problem on the pavement.  Dan 

Weeks from OCC visited the area and as a result has forwarded the problem to 


Highways.  The clerk was asked to contact the resident who raised the issue to 


confirm status.




Hedgerow along Kiddington Road, just down from the Alice Marshall Hall – the 


hedgerow is overgrown and in need of cutting back.  The clerk was asked to contact 

the landowner.





Village Grass Cutting – the agreed 5 cuts for the year have already taken place.  The 

clerk was asked to contact the grass cutting contractor to ask them to contact 


Cllr Henderson prior to any further cuts taking place.



Visibility issue outside Medlar Place – Mrs Woods had contacted the PC asking if the 

PC could cut back the verge outside the property because it was causing visibility 

problems on exiting the drive.  The clerk was asked to contact Mrs Woods to confirm 

that the PC was unable to cut the verge back as it was Highways responsibility.





Strategic Housing and Economic Land Availability Assessment 2016 (SHELAA) – West 

Oxfordshire District Council wrote to the PC to inform them that they are in the 


process of producing a Strategic Housing Land and Economic Land Availability 


Assessment.  The programme considers the suitability of various parcels of land 


across the District for housing and employment use.  It does not allocate sites - that 

is the role of the Local Plan.  




Five sites had been submitted by developers and private landowners to the council 

for consideration for housing within Steeple Barton Parish.   These are:-

 


1) Land to the rear of South Street




2) Kiddington Road, to the right as you leave the village




3) Land to the north of Holliers Crescent



4) Holliers Farm, Holliers Crescent



5) Medlar Tree




6) Next to Holliers Farm, North Street




As part of the assessment the PC have were asked for their views on whether these 

sites are suitable for development.  Comments had to be with WODC by 16th June 

and so comments have already been submitted by the PC.  These comments 


included having no issue with the land at Medlar Tree.  The remaining four sites 


however, were considered unsuitable for development.  The PC had concerns with

 the Land to the rear of South Street, as previously commented, due to the increased 

flood risk and potential traffic impact.  Concerns regarding rising land and therefore 

potential flooding with the land to the north of Holliers Cresent and Holliers Farm, 

Holliers Crescent.  Access points also a major issue.  On the whole, there are 


concerns over the lack of infrastructure/facilities available in the village to support 

any large development, particularly in light of the recent loss of bus services to the 

village.        



Another piece of land that was not included in the assessment but the PC were 


aware was available for development was a piece of land at the top of Worton Road 

(to the right).  The PC recently met with the land agent to understand the intentions 

for the land.  A mixed housing development for circa 20 homes was being proposed 

for the site.  The PC agreed that this piece of land would be acceptable for 


consideration for development based on the current proposal. 


(c)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton had little to report.  He mentioned the Queen’s 90th Birthday celebrations 
which had recently taken place.  Attendance was lower than anticipated; however, 
the wet weather probably didn’t help.  The cakes were good and there was plenty of 
tea.
1100
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


16 Farriers Road, Alterations and erection of two storey extension
6 North Street, 3 Dormer windows 


There were no objections to the above applications.

1101
Finances 


(a) 
Details of 2015/16 Financials prior to submission to external auditors




The clerk presented the council with the year-end figures that were to be included in 

the Annual Return for year ending 31 March 2016.  No issues were raised by the 

councillors. 



i) 
Section 1 – Annual governance statement 2015/16



RESOLVED



THAT, Section 1 would be signed by the Chair and Clerk.




ii)
Section 2 – Accounting statements 2015/16



RESOLVED




THAT, Section 2 would be signed by the Chair and Clerk.


(b)
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



June 2016)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 20 June 2016 




Grass cutting x 2, M&D Gardening Services = £590.00




Flower box planting, E. Probbitts = £250.00



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

1102
To receive items for next agenda
1103
AOB 

1104
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 18 July 2016 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
3



  Signed .............................................


